
 
                         Volunteer Voice Newsletter  

                         May 2024 

 

 
40, West Street, Leominster, HR6 8ES   (01568 620307   Reg. Charity no: 1096449 
Please email your newsletter contributions to: roz.johnson@echoherefordshire.co.uk 

Welcome to the May edition of the Volunteer Voice. The Volunteer Team would 
like to wish you a happy Volunteer’s Week, and would love you to send in any 
photos of the amazing things you do as a volunteer this week. Read on to find out 
about some of the work our volunteers do, as well as how we celebrate you as 
volunteers within ECHO. Also within the newsletter, you can find out about events 
coming up soon, and how to become involved in them.  

Volunteers’ Week 2024 

Volunteers’ Week was first established in 1984, by what was then known as 
Volunteering England. This year celebrates the 40th anniversary, from Monday 3rd 
to Sunday 9th June, and is a chance to recognise, celebrate and thank the UK’s 
incredible volunteers for all they contribute to our local communities, the 
voluntary sector, and society as a whole. Hence, the Volunteer Social event last 
week.  
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Volunteer Social Event 
Held last Wednesday at 35 West in Leominster, the Volunteer Team were 
joined by around 30 of ECHO’s fabulous volunteers, for food, drink and chats. It 
was such a good evening, that they forgot to take any photos until the very 
end, when most people had gone!  

The Volunteer Team hope that events like this not only ensure that their 
volunteers feel supported, valued and celebrated, but also that it makes you 
feel part of a whole organisation, rather than just part of the project you 
volunteer at.  
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Feedback from volunteers following the event, included  

“It was great to meet volunteers from other projects but also from Eaton Barn 
where I volunteer! Not met a few of the Eaton Barn volunteers before so that 
was really good.”  

 

“So nice to have a get together and a chat with people, the food was great and 
35 West is fabulous!” 

 

“Thanks for organising this event, we should do more together as volunteers. I 
know Studio Mirai often go out together socially, I will have to organise 
something at my project.”  
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But why do people volunteer and what are the benefits of volunteering?  

What Roz has seen over the last 3 years of recruiting and inducting volunteers, 
is that  people always have their own reason for volunteering. This ranges from 
being new to the area and wanting to get to know your local community, 
undertaking work experience to help with future employment or to fulfil 
volunteer hours for work, school, college or university, wanting to earn the 
benefits you receive from the DWP, needing to find a new normal after 
bereavement, and most often seen, to improve  confidence, self esteem, and 
mental health, and to reduce levels of loneliness and isolation. And of course, 
the age old reason of wanting to help others and give back to your community.  

This mirrors the national findings, which show that volunteering most definitely 
improves wellbeing.  

• Volunteers feel they benefit from their volunteering in a number of ways, with 
enjoyment being the highest rated (93%). Those who volunteer frequently 
particularly feel these benefits. 

• The majority of volunteers feel like they make a difference through their 
volunteering (90%), and they most commonly feel they make a difference to an 
individual’s life (47%) or a particular group of people or issue in society (44%). 

• Many report social benefits from their volunteering. Almost nine in ten 
volunteers say they have met new people. Young people aged 18–24 (77%) and 
25–34 (76%) are the age groups most likely to say their volunteering helped 
them feel less isolated. 

• Over three-quarters of volunteers (77%) reported that volunteering improved 
their mental health and wellbeing. This benefit was more widespread than 
physical health benefits (53%). 

 

NCVO (2019) ‘Time Well Spent’ survey 



 
40, West Street, Leominster, HR6 8ES   (01568 620307   Reg. Charity no: 1096449 
Please email your newsletter contributions to: roz.johnson@echoherefordshire.co.uk 

Threads Through Creation 
5th June to 18th July 2024 at The Priory Church.  

‘Threads through Creation’ is a community festival based around 12 amazing 
embroidered panels by Jacqui Parkinson, based on the story of creation from 
the Old Testament. Organised by Priory Arts on behalf of Leominster Priory, 
the celebration seeks to be inclusive, inviting those who visit to develop their 
own response to the art work and supporting activities.  

Starting this Thursday and every Thursday up until July 18th, from 10:30am—
12:30pm, the Volunteer Team will be at The Priory Church running free craft 
sessions based on the Threads through Creation panels. To kick of our sessions, 
you can come and learn how to create a circular weaving, as shown below, with 
one started by Roz. If she can do it, then anyone can!  

The circular weaving is inspired by Panel 1 where Trinity is depicted in one 
huge spiral, and Panel 3, showing the sky at night, a circular sun and moon and 
the Trinity at its centre. A circular loom will be provided, and you can be as 
creative as you want with the coloured threads chosen. Weave through strands 
of gold and silver to show the constellations, and to add the North Star in the 
centre. 
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Here are details for the following 6 sessions. No need to book, just come along. 
If you would like to help out with the sessions, please let the Volunteer Team 
know. Any help is greatly appreciated, especially with session 2, the stop 
motion filming activity. 
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Pop Up Shop this Week!  
Clever Betsy and the ECHO Weavers are all ready and set up for a week of 
selling! Pop along to their Pop Up Shop downstairs at Leominster Library. 

Open 9:30am—3:30pm on:  

Monday June 3rd  

Tuesday June 4th 

Thursday June 6th and Friday June 7th.  

(Card payment is available) 



 
40, West Street, Leominster, HR6 8ES   (01568 620307   Reg. Charity no: 1096449 
Please email your newsletter contributions to: roz.johnson@echoherefordshire.co.uk 

ECHO Colourfest 2024!  
This Saturday! 

10am 

At the Grange in Leominster 

Come and have paint thrown at you by the Volunteer Team as 
you run/ walk past them.  

(Be assured, they will be covered in paint too!) 

Arrange a team within your project or bring you family and 
friends.  

It will be a beautifully colourful day.   


